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Mass for the Lord's Day   

Academic Term Schedule 
Saturday Vigil 5:00 pm 

Sunday: 7:30, 9:30, 11:00 am  
5:00 pm (University Community—during term) 

Daily Mass 
Monday - Friday: 8:00 am, 12:l0 pm  

Saturday - 9:00 am 
 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
First Friday after the 8:00 am Mass until noon 

 
Vespers 

Wednesday - 5:15pm, Choral Vespers (upper Church)  
Tuesday & Thursday - 6:00 pm (chapel) 

 
Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Thursday  1:30 - 3:30 pm 

Saturday  3:00 - 4:30 pm ~ Or by appointment 
 

New Parishioners 
Welcome to Saint Paul Parish! 

To register, please fill out a registration card  
available in the church vestibule, the pews or at the  

parish office. 

 

PARISH OF ST. PAUL 
Harvard square 

 

 

 

September 27, 2015 
 

The Twenty-Sixth Sunday in  
Ordinary Time  

 

Your word, O Lord, is truth; 
consecrate us in the truth. 



Saint Paul Church Cambridge, Massachusetts  

PARISH AND SCHOOL STAFF 
 

CHURCH OF SAINT PAUL 
REV. Michael E. Drea, PASTOR  

Rev. Patrick S. Armano, PAROCHIAL VICAR 

Rev. Mark W. Murphy, PAROCHIAL VICAR 

Mr. Thomas Hogan, DIRECTOR OF FINANCE AND OPERATIONS 
Ms. Patty Lee, DIRECTOR OF FAITH FORMATION 

      Mrs. Nancy Nicolaou, ADMINISTRATIVE COORDINATOR  

Mr. John Robinson, DIRECTOR OF MUSIC 
 

HARVARD CATHOLIC CENTER 
Rev. Michael E. Drea, SENIOR CHAPLAIN 

Rev. George S. Salzmann, O.S.F.S., GRADUATE CHAPLAIN 

Rev. Mark W. Murphy, UNDERGRADUATE CHAPLAIN 

Ms. Heather Angell, EARTHEN VESSELS DIRECTOR 

Mr. Doug Zack, DIRECTOR OF ADVANCEMENT 

Mrs. Diane Marangoly, DEVELOPMENT ASSISTANT 
 

ST. PAUL’S CHOIR SCHOOL 
Dr. Michael Lescault, HEADMASTER 

Mr. John Robinson, DIRECTOR OF MUSIC 

Mrs. Dianne Flaherty, OFFICE MANAGER 
Mrs. Dawn Gromczynski,  DEVELOPMENT ASSOCIATE 

Dr. Jonathan Wessler, ASSISTANT ORGANIST 

Mr. Forrest Eimold, ORGAN SCHOLAR 

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS  (RCIA) 
The parish is always ready to receive adults into the  proc-
ess of preparation for baptism or reception into Full Com-
munion with the Roman Catholic Church.  Please call Patty 
Lee at pattycL@hotmail.com (617) 491-8400 ext. 304 for 
an appointment. 
 

INFANT BAPTISM & INITIATION OF CHILDREN 
Inquire at the parish office or call (617) 491-8400. 
 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE   
Couples planning to marry in the Church should make an 
appointment to see one of the priests as far in advance as 
possible (at least six months).  Please call (617) 491-8400 
to make an appointment.  
 

PARISH FOOD PANTRY 
Non-perishable food is received before every Mass for the 
pantry, which is open Saturdays from 11:00am to 
11:30am. 
 

CHURCH ACCESS FOR THE DISABLED 
Take elevator from the Parish Center Lobby at 29 Mount 
Auburn Street. Restrooms, handicapped accessible, are 
located on 1st & 2nd floors of the Parish Center. 
 

PARKING FOR MASS ON SATURDAY & SUNDAY 
Free parking at the Cowperthwaite Garage is available by 
permit only for those attending Mass on weekends only. 

 

LITURGICAL CALENDAR 
 

Sunday, September 27, 2015:  
The Twenty-Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time  
11:00am Memorial: Birta Tillman Jones  
 

Monday, 28:  Saint Wenceslaus  and Saint Lawrence 
            Lawrence Ruiz  
 

Tuesday, 29:  Saints Michael, Gabriel  and  
            Raphael 
 
Wednesday, 30:   Saint Jerome 
 
Thursday, 1:  Saint Therese of the Child Jesus 
12:10pm: Choir School Fund Intention 
 
Friday, 2:  The Holy Guardian Angels 
  
Sunday, October 4, 2015:  
The Twenty-Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time  

 

Pope Francis’  

Prayer Intentions for September 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Universal  
“That opportunities for education and em-

ployment may increase for all young people.” 
 

Evangelization   
“That catechists may give witness by living in 

a way consistent with the faith  
they proclaim.” 

 



 THE TWENTY-SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  

 

HOLY LAND PILGRIMAGE 

MAY 27 - JUNE 5, 2016 
Are you interested in walking in the footsteps of Jesus and 
meeting Palestinian Christians - the “Living Stones” of the 
Holy Land in Bethlehem, Nazareth, Galilee and Jerusalem? 
Would you like to celebrate Mass on the Feast of Corpus 
Christi in communion with members of St. Paul’s Partner 
Parish, Our Lady of Fatima in Beit Sahour, Palestine? Join 
us on this pilgrimage, led by a Palestinian Christian guide 
and Fr. Mark Murphy, through the Holy Land Christian Ecu-
menical Foundation (HCEF.org).  For more information 
contact Fr. Mark Murphy at harvardpriest@gmail.com or 
Dorothy C. Buck at dorothy@dcbuck.com.  There will be an 
information session in the lower Church on Sunday, Octo-
ber 25th following the 9:30 and 11:00am Mass.   

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION (Grades 1-8) 
St. Paul's parish offers a rich and engaging religious educa-
tion program on Saturday afternoons, taught by students 
from Harvard and MIT.  This program includes Sacramental 
Preparation (First Reconciliation, First Communion, and 
High School Confirmation).  For more information, please 
contact Patty Lee at pattycL@hotmail.com or (617) 491-
8400 ext.304. 
 

HIGH SCHOOL CONFIRMATION (Grades 9-12) 
Confirmation classes started Saturday, September 19 and 
are open to students in grades 9-12.  Classes will meet ap-
proximately twice per month on Saturdays from 6:00-
7:15pm.  In addition to classes, St. Paul's Confirmation pro-
gram includes a community service requirement and re-
treat; the program is two years long, or one year for those 
attending Catholic schools.  For information or to register, 
contact Mr. Tony Lusvardi, S.J., at frlusvar@bc.edu. 
 

PRESCHOOL CATECHESIS 

The Harvard Daughters of Isabella are offering a playful 
and interactive Catechesis program for preschool age chil-
dren during the 9:30am Sunday Mass in Room 202 of the 
Parish Center.  Registered families can drop off their chil-
dren before Mass, and can pick up their child(ren) after 
Mass. Families who have not registered should come to at 
9:15am to Room 202 to register.  Parents who are inter-
e s t e d  s h o u l d  c o n t a c t  I m a n i  B u n n 
at harvarddaughters@gmail.com. 
 

 

 

Join us for the  

Fourth Annual Oktoberfest Celebration!  

 Saturday, September 26, 2015 
 
 
 
 
 

Begins immediately following the 5:00pm Mass 
in the Parish Courtyard. 

  
Enjoy traditional German fare, music and beer. 

Suggested donation is $5 per person plus a cash bar. 

UPCOMING ORGAN RECITAL 
Join us this Sunday, September 27, at 3:00pm for an organ 
recital by John Robinson, Director of Music.  Music selec-
tions will include Bach: Sonata number 1 in E flat, and Wil-
lan: Introduction Passacaglia and Fugue in E flat minor.  
Both pieces will showcase the many beautiful sounds of 
our organ.   Admission is free.  

 

FEAST OF ST. FRANCIS  

BLESSING OF THE ANIMALS 
In celebration of the Feast of St. Francis, 
join us on  Sunday, October  4th  after the 
11:00am  Mass  in the Parish courtyard 
for the Blessing of the Animals.  Bring 
your feathered, scaly and furry friends for 
this special blessing.   

 

LITURGICAL MINISTER TRAINING 
St. Paul's will be offering training for Lectors to read at 
Mass, Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion (EMHC) 
to distribute Communion, and Altar Servers to assist the 
priests during Mass.  This training is for NEW liturgical 
ministers.   Training for Lectors will take place on Satur-
day, October 17th from 9:30-10:30am, and for EMHC from 
10:30-11:30am.  Training for Altar Servers will be by ap-
pointment with Fr. Murphy.  To register, or for more in-
formation, please contact Patty Lee, Director of Faith For-
mation at pattycL@Hotmail.com or Fr. Mark Murphy at 
harvardpriest@gmail.com.  You can also call the parish 
office at (617) 491-8400.  
 
 

mailto:dorothy@dcbuck.com
mailto:pattycl@hotmail.com
tel:%28617%29%20491-8300%20x%20304
tel:%28617%29%20491-8300%20x%20304
mailto:pattycL@Hotmail.com
mailto:harvardpriest@gmail.com


SEPTEMBER 27, 2015 

 

PARISH SUPPORT AND FINANCES 
 

Our Offertory this weekend, September 26th/27th has one 
collection, our regular Parish Support Collection.  We 
thank you for your generosity. 
 
Weekend of September 19th/20th: 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

    PLEASE KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS COUPLES  

WHO ARE PREPARING FOR THE  

    SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE, ESPECIALLY: 

  
             II.   Terence Capellini and Nadine Elowe  

 

CHURCH PARKING AREA:  

AUTHORIZED PARKING ONLY 
This is a reminder that authorized parking only is allowed 
in the church lot in order for spaces to be available for 
clergy and staff members.  For those who attend the 
weekday 8:00am Mass, there is no shortage of metered 
street parking. The 12:10 pm Mass might prove to be a bit 
more challenging, but there are street spaces to be had. 
On Sundays there are still spaces in Harvard’s Cowper-
thwaite garage. To obtain a permit to park in Cowper-
thwaite, contact Nancy Nicolaou at the parish office, (617) 
491-8400, ext.303.  As always we are most grateful for 
your cooperation!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

EVENING DESK VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 
The Parish is in need of evening desk volunteers on Tues-
days and Thursdays, 5:00pm to 8:00pm and on Saturdays 
from 9:00am to 12:00pm.  Please contact Nancy Nicolaou 
at (617) 491-8400 ext. 303 if you are available one or mul-
tiple evenings.  
 

FOOD PANTRY—DRIVERS NEEDED 
The food pantry is looking for a few more people to pick 
up produce from Fair Foods periodically on Saturday 
mornings.  Reimbursement for a Zip Car is also available.  
Contact Tara at tll7997@yahoo.com for more info.   
 

SANCTUARY LAMP 
The Sanctuary Lamp, which burns for eight days and nights 
at the tabernacle, symbolizes the presence of Christ and 
marks the boundaries of holy space in the Church.  If you 
are interested in learning how to donate a Sanctuary Lamp 
in memory of a loved one,  please contact Nancy Nicolaou 
at  (617) 491-8400 ext. 303. 
 

ST. PAUL’S GIVING KIOSK 
Don’t forget about the St. Paul’s Giving Kiosk - located in 
the vestibule! The device offers parishioners a new means 
by which to make offertory donations via credit card.  All 
donations made through the kiosk are credited to parish-
ioner accounts.  The kiosk also allows visitors the chance 
to make contributions.  Check it out! 
 

MASS INTENTIONS 
Having an intention at Mass for a loved one, or a special 
intention is a blessed sentiment.  At St. Paul’s, our ongoing 
practice has been to only list the name of the intended in 
the Liturgical Calendar and during Mass.  Please contact 
Nancy Nicolaou in the Parish Office if you would  like to  
schedule a Mass intention.  Thank you  for your considera-
tion.    
 

LECTURE ON THOMAS MERTON 
Anna Robertson from Boston College will be presenting 
her paper, “Ministers of Silence: Innocence and Counter-
Narratives in the Writings of Thomas Merton” on Friday, 
October 16 at 7:00pm in DiGiovanni Hall. Reception to fol-

low. 

 

CHECK OUT WHAT’ S  

HAPPENING AT ST. PAUL’S  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

LIFT MINISTRIES 
Join LIFT Ministries on Tuesday, October 13th @ 7pm for 
an inspiring night of worship at St. Richard Church in Dan-
vers with speaker Fr. Mark Murphy.  The night will include 
uplifting music, a relevant talk, confessions, Eucharistic 
Adoration, and is FREE to attend and open to ALL AGES.  A 
downloadable flyer, along with more information about 
LIFT, can be found on their website at 
www.liftedhigher.com.  Come and worship with hundreds 
of Catholics from around the Boston area!  
 
 

Parish Offertory: $6,722.00  

FYTD Offertory: $55,424.87  

2nd Collection: 
Clergy Benefit Trust  

$1,198.45  

http://www.liftedhigher.com


HARVARD CATHOLIC CENTER—STUDENT NEWS 

GRAD STUDENTS, POST DOCS & 
YOUNG PROFESSIONALS 

SUNDAY BRUNCH 
EVERY SUNDAY AT 10:30 AM (after 9:30 AM Mass)  
St. Paul Parish, 29 Mount Auburn Street 
Join the GSAS CSA for brunch every Sunday following the 
9:30 AM Mass.  Gather and meet in the vestibule after 
Mass and head over to Zoe’s together. 
 

VERBUM DEI: WEEKLY PRAYER & SCRIPTURE GROUP 
EVERY SUNDAY at 12:30 PM (after 10:30 AM GSAS CSA 
Brunch and 11:00 AM Mass)  
Harvard Catholic Center, Rm 204 (Enter at 20 Arrow 
Street or at 29 Mount Auburn Street) 
Grad students and young professionals gather each Sun-
day as a small church community to read and reflect on 
the Sunday readings and to share and pray about finding 
God in everyday life.  E-mail:  alex.angstrom@gmail.com. 
 

GRAD STUDENTS, POST DOCS & YOUNG PROFES-
SIONALS DINNER 
Thursday, October 1  
7:00 PM GATHER; 7:30 PM DINE 
Harvard Catholic Center Student Lounge, 2nd Floor  
(Enter at 20 Arrow Street or at 29 Mount Auburn Street) 
No need to RSVP — just bring $5 and yourself and  enjoy a 
pasta dinner!  
Future dates: Oct 22,  Nov 12,  Dec 3  

EX LIBRIS 
Thursday, October 8 at 8:00 PM 
Harvard Catholic Center Student Loung (Enter at 20 Ar-
row Street or at 29 Mount Auburn Street) 
Join our reading group for a discussion on some excerpts 
from Waugh's, Brideshead Revisited. For a pdf of the read-
ing material in advance, Email olimarjot@gmail.com  
Future date: Nov 5  
 

YOUNG COUPLES & NEW FAMILIES 
Thursday, October 15 at 6:30 PM 
Harvard Catholic Center Student Lounge, 2nd Floor  
(Enter at 20 Arrow Street or at 29 Mount Auburn Street) 
Engaged? Married? New Family?  
Come join us for a potluck dinner!  Join the e-mail list:  
StPaulYoungCouples@googlegroups.com 
Future Dates:  November 19, December 17 
 
DAYS AWAY—NEW! 
Saturday, October 17 from 12:00 PM to 4:00 PM 
deCordova | Sculpture Park and Museum, 51 Sandy Pond 
Road, Lincoln, MA 
Leaving from (and returning to) the St. Paul parking court-
yard 
Join the Harvard Catholic Center Grad Students, Post Docs, 
and Young Professionals group on a day away to Lincoln, 
MA to see the wonders of the outdoor sculpture museum 
(and fall leaf colors), at deCordova. Please RSVP online at: 
http://bit.ly/1Yz9el1. Drivers wanted. See you then! 

UPCOMING MASSES ON CAMPUS  
HBS Mass: October 4 at 8:00 PM, HBS 1959 Chapel 
Future dates: Oct. 11, 18, 25; Nov. 1, 8, 15, 22, 29; Dec. 6, 
8 & 13.  
HLS Mass: October 4 at 6:30 PM, Wasserstein 1010 
Future dates: Oct. 18; Nov. 8, 23 & Dec. 6.  
 

HBS and HLS Masses postponed due to other scheduled 
events 
 

***University Community Mass 
Every Sunday at 5:00 PM, St. Paul’s Parish*** 

 
  

SAVE THE DATE—WHITE MASS (For Healthcare Stu-
dents & Professionals) 
Saturday, October 24 
 

SAVE THE DATE—RED MASS (For Law Students & 
Professionals) 
Sunday, November 1 at 11:00 AM 
Cathedral of the Holy Cross, 1400 Washington St, Boston 

UNDERGRADUATE  

TOTUS TUESDAY AND SUPER TUESDAY 
St. Paul’s Church at 8:00 PM 
Join us on Tuesdays during the academic year from 8:00 PM 
to 9:00 PM for  Totus Tuesday in St. Paul's Church. During 
holy hour there is Eucharistic Adoration, Benediction, Con-
fession, meditation and music. Following the holy hour 
is Super Tuesday at 9:00 PM. Join us in the student lounge 
at the Catholic Center for snacks and conversation.  
 

BLESSING OF DORM ROOMS  
Would you like to have your dorm room blessed by one of 
the priest chaplains?   Contact Fr. Mark Murphy, Under-
graduate Chaplain at: harvardpriest@gmail.com or at (617) 
491-8400, ext. 341. 
 

MUSICIAN NEEDED FOR 8:00 PM HBS MASS 
A Musician is needed at the 8:00 PM HBS Mass .  Please e-
mail Marissa Henry at: henry@mba2016.hbs.edu if you are 
available to help.   

mailto:olimarjot@gmail.com?subject=Ex%20Libris

